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Dear Partners in Ministry,                                                                                             April 1, 2025    

   Greetings in the name of our Omnipotent Saviour and Lord! We have seen the mighty hand of 

our God working these last few months and we would like to share some of these ways with you.     

    In February, we held Bible Clubs in four different parts of Arembepe, taking the Gospel into the 

neighborhoods. We praise the Lord for 9 children who were saved. 

    We also exalt the Lord for saving men and women in many different settings! Roberval was 

saved at a visit in his home. Vinicius found us on the internet and came forward during an invitation 

at our Sunday night service. Nelice is our neighbor and was saved after services on a Wednesday 

night. Jocelia accepted Christ on a visit in her home by two ladies of the church. Missival, a senior 

citizen, accepted  Christ during a visit by two ladies of the church on Sunday afternoon. Teresa 

was evangelized over a two year span by a church member and accepted Christ last month. We 

give the Lord all the glory for what He is doing in our midst. We covet your prayers for each of 

these new converts and their spiritual growth, but especially Vinicius as he is fighting to be free 

from alcohol addiction. 

    We thank the Lord for the eleven students studying this semester in the Bible Institute. We thank 

the Lord for this valuable training ministry! We ask your prayers for each of the teachers and 

students.  

      I have mention in prayer requests about the open door that was presented to us at the public 

high school in our town. Since our last update things have dramatically changed. One of the 

teachers, who is involved in Satan worship, has stirred up opposition against me being in the 

school. During a meeting with the school principal, many of the teachers sided with him and 

expressed their opposition. After this meeting, I met with the school principal. I heard all of the 

concerns and then asked for a meeting to present the project to the teachers, since they are opposed 

to it, but do not even know what it involves. The school principal agreed to set up the meeting, but 

still has not set up the meeting. We know we do not wrestle against flesh and blood and understand 

that this is a spiritual battle. I am asking your prayers that the Lord’s will would be done. We desire 

the opportunity to present the material to the teachers and for our Lord to be glorified through that 

presentation and that He would touch hearts and give us a wide-open door to work in the public 

high school and be a light to the school principal, teachers and each of the students. 

     Our Lord is moving here in Northeast Brazil! We are so thankful for your partnering with us 

through your faithful prayers and financial support! May God bless you is our prayer! We 

remain…. 

                                                                             Yours in the white fields, 

                                                                             Frank, Darla, Cam, Cait, Sofia and Stefan Brim                                                 
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